

DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA
+ + + + +
ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE CONTROL BOARD
+ + + + +
MEETING

```

-----=
IN THE MATTER OF:          :
                           :
LEGAL AGENDA               :
LICENSING AGENDA           :
SUPPLEMENTAL               :
LICENSING AGENDA           :
BOARD'S TEMPORARY LICENSE:
AND ONE DAY SUBSTANTIAL   :
CHANGE DOCKET              :
LICENSING ADMINISTRATIVE  :
DOCKET                     :
-----=

```

Wednesday
August 3, 2022

The Alcoholic Beverage Control Board
met via WebEx videoconference, Chairperson
Donovan W. Anderson presiding.

PRESENT:

DONOVAN W. ANDERSON, Chairperson
BOBBY CATO, JR., Member
RAFI ALIYA CROCKETT, Member
EDWARD S. GRANDIS, Member
JENI HANSEN, Member
JAMES SHORT, JR., Member

ALSO PRESENT:

SARAH FASHBAUGH, DC ABRA Staff

1 P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S

2 3:35 p.m.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Now that we are
4 on different number calendar, let us do our legal
5 agenda for the day. Our legal agenda, the first
6 matter on our legal agenda is the review of an
7 Offer in Compromise in lieu of a hearing, dated
8 July 27, 2022 for Case No. 22-CIT-00048, Pops
9 Seabar 1, License No. 096627.

10 The Offer in Compromise is as follows:
11 Charge 1, operation without a Board approval or
12 ABC manager, statutory authority DC Code Section
13 25701, and then Chapter 23, DCMR Section 707.1.
14 The fine is a \$260 fine to be paid within 120
15 days, or the license will be suspended until the
16 fine has been paid. Is there a second?

17 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, second.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato has
19 seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
20 call vote on the motion. Mr. Short.

21 MEMBER SHORT: Short, I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

23 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Crockett.

25 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I

1 agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Hansen.

3 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

5 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I

6 agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,

8 I agree. The matter passes 0/0.

9 Number two on our legal agenda.

10 Review of an Offer in Compromise in Lieu of a
11 Hearing dated July 25, 2022 for Case No. 22-CIT-
12 000049, Pops Seabar 1, License Number 096627, and
13 the Offer in Compromise is as follows: Charge 1,
14 no ABC manager on duty, DC Code -- Statutory
15 Authority DC Code Section 25701. The fine is -
16 there is a fine of \$250.00 payable within 120
17 days or the license will be suspended until the
18 fine has been paid. Is there a second?

19 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett,

20 seconds.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett

22 has seconded the motion. We will not have a roll

23 call vote. Mr. Short.

24 MEMBER SHORT: Short, I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

1 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Crockett.

3 RAFI CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
4 agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

6 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

8 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
9 agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
11 I agree. The matter pass 6/00. Number three on
12 our legal agenda, review of an Offer in
13 Compromise in Lieu of a Hearing dated August 2,
14 2022. The Case No. 22-CIT-00034, Caf, Citron,
15 License No.: 060138. The Offer is - in
16 Compromise is as follows: Charge one, exceeded
17 interior occupancy, Statutory Authority DC Code
18 Section 2576231. The fine is that there is a
19 fine of \$4,000.00 payable within 120 days or the
20 license shall be suspended indefinitely until the
21 fine has been paid. Is there a second?

22 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett,
23 seconds.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
25 has seconded the motion. We will now have a roll

1 call vote. Mr. Short.

2 MEMBER SHORT: Short, I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

4 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Crockett.

6 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I

7 agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Hansen.

9 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

11 MEMBER GRANDIS: Grandis, I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,

13 I agree. The matter passes 0/0.

14 Number four, review of an Offer in
15 Compromise in Lieu of Hearing dated August 2,
16 2022 for Case No. 22-CC-00009, Sammy's Liquor,
17 License No. 108222. The Offer in Compromise is
18 as follows: Charge one, sold an alcoholic
19 beverage to a person under 21 years of age,
20 Statutory Authority, DC Code Section 25781 and DC
21 Code Section 25823A1. The fine, a \$2,000.00 fine
22 payable within 60 days of the Board accepting the
23 Offer in Compromise. If the payment is not made
24 within 60 days the license shall be suspended
25 until the payment is made. Number two of Charge

1 one, Suspension. The license shall be suspended
2 for five days with all five days stayed for a
3 year. Number three of charge one are the term
4 "all employees who serve alcoholic beverages in
5 the licensed establishment complete an alcohol
6 training program within three months from the
7 date of the OIC. Charge two, failure to take
8 reasonable steps to ascertain legal drinking age.
9 Statutory Authority, DC Code Section 25783. A
10 warning will be issued for charge two. Charge
11 three, failed to be present or have an ABC
12 approved manager on the premises during the
13 established hours of sales. Statutory Authority,
14 DC Code Section 25701. There is a \$1,000.00 fine
15 payable within 60 days of the Board accepting the
16 Offer in Compromise, and if the payment is not
17 made within 60 days the license shall be
18 suspended until payment has been made. Those are
19 the terms of the Offer in Compromise. Is there a
20 second?

21 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis will
22 second.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has
24 seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
25 call vote on the motion. Mr. Short.

1 MEMBER SHORT: Short, I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

3 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

5 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
6 agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Hansen.

8 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

10 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
11 agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
13 I agree. The matter passes six-zero-zero.

14 Number five, review of a Settlement
15 Agreement dated June 15, 2022 between Advisory
16 Neighborhood Commission 6D and Live K, License
17 No. 121178. I make a motion that we approve this
18 request. Is there a second?

19 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett,
20 seconds.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
22 has seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
23 call vote on the motion. Mr. Short.

24 MEMBER SHORT: Short, I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

1 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

3 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
4 agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Hansen.

6 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

8 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
9 agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
11 I agree. The matter passes 0/0.

12 Number six, Review of the Settlement
13 Agreement dated July 5, 2022 between Advisory
14 Neighborhood Commission 6E and 600 T, License No.
15 100515. I make a motion that we approve this
16 request. Is there a second?

17 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis will
18 second.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis
20 has seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
21 call vote. Mr. Short.

22 MEMBER SHORT: Short, I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Cato.

24 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

1 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
2 agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

4 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

6 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
7 agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
9 I agree. The matter passes six-zero-zero.

10 Number seven, review of a Settlement
11 Agreement dated July 15, 2022 between Advisory
12 Neighborhood Commission 2F and the Viceroy
13 Washington DC Dovetail DPM Hush, License No.
14 079243. I make a motion that we approve of this
15 agreement. Is there a second?

16 MEMBER SHORT: Short, I second.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
18 seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
19 call vote. Mr. Short.

20 MEMBER SHORT: Short, I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

22 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Crockett.

24 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
25 agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

2 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Grandis.

4 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
5 agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
7 I agree. The matter passes six-zero-zero.

8 Number eight, we do have a Settlement
9 Agreement dated July 23, 2022 between Advisory
10 Neighborhood Commission 6C and Papatella Pizza,
11 License No. 121435. I make a motion that we
12 approve this request. Is there a second?

13 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett,
14 second.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
16 has seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
17 call vote. Mr. Short.

18 MEMBER SHORT: Short, I agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

20 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Crockett.

22 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
23 agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Hansen:

25 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

2 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
3 agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
5 I agree. The matter pass six-zero-zero.

6 Number nine, Review of Settlement
7 Agreement dated July 27, 2022 between Advisory
8 Neighborhood Commission 2F and Pearl Dive Oyster
9 Palace/Blackjack, License No. 085382. I make a
10 motion that we approve this request. Is there a
11 second?

12 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis will
13 second.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has
15 seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
16 call vote. Mr. Short.

17 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

19 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Crockett.

21 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
22 agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Hansen.

24 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Grandis.

1 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
2 agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
4 I agree. The matter pass six-zero-zero.

5 Number ten, Review of a Settlement
6 Agreement dated July 27, 2022 between Advisory
7 Neighborhood Commission 2E the Citizens
8 Association of Georgetown and Georgetown
9 Restaurant Group, LLC trade name to be
10 determined, License No. 120570. I make a motion
11 that we approve this request. Is there a second?

12 (Simultaneous speaking.)

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: I'm sorry, Mr.
14 Short and Mr. Grandis, I believe, have seconded
15 the motion. We will now have a roll call vote.
16 Mr. Short.

17 MEMBER SHORT: Short, I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

19 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Crockett.

21 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
22 agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Hansen.

24 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Grandis.

1 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
2 agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
4 I agree. The matter pass six-zero-zero.

5 Number 11, Review of Applicant's
6 Request for a Continuance of Protest Hearing and
7 Protest Hearing dated July 20, 2022 in Case No.
8 22-PRO-00054, Il Canale, License No. 083707. I
9 make a motion that we approve this request. Is
10 there a second?

11 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett,
12 second.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
14 has seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
15 call vote. Mr. Short.

16 MEMBER SHORT: Short, I agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

18 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

20 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
21 agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Hansen.

23 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

25 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I

1 agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
3 I agree. The matter pass six-zero-zero.

4 Number 12, Review of the Government's
5 Consent Motion to Continuance of Show Cause
6 Hearing dated July 29, 2022 in Case No. 22-CFP-
7 00035, Mad Hatter, License No. 082646. I make a
8 motion that we approve this request. Is there a
9 second?

10 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett,
11 second.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
13 has seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
14 call vote. Mr. Short.

15 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

17 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

19 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
20 agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

22 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

24 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
25 agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
2 I agree. The matter pass six-zero-zero.

3 Number 13, Review of Applicant's
4 Consent Motion for Continuance of Protest Hearing
5 dated August 2, 2022 in Case No. 22-PRO-00037,
6 The Springs, License No. 120472. I make a motion
7 that we approve this request. Is there a second?

8 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis will
9 second.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has
11 seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
12 call vote. Mr. Short.

13 MEMBER SHORT: Short, I agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Cato.

15 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Crockett.

17 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
18 agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Hansen.

20 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

22 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
23 agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
25 I agree. The matter pass six-zero-zero.

1 Number 14, Review of Joint Motion to
2 Dismiss, Case No. 21-CMP-00062 dated August 1,
3 2022. This is Empire Lounge, License No. 082646.
4 I make a motion that we approve this request. Is
5 there a second?

6 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett,
7 seconds.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
9 has seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
10 call vote. Mr. Short.

11 MEMBER SHORT: Short, I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

13 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

15 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
16 agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Hansen.

18 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

20 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
21 agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
23 I agree. The matter pass six-zero-zero.

24 Number 15, Review of Consent Motion to
25 Reconsider and Reinstate Dismissed Application

1 dated August 1, 2022. This is Fox Trot, License
2 No. 120198. I make a motion that we approve this
3 request. Is there a second?

4 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett,
5 second.

6 MEMBER CATO: Cato, second.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
8 and Mr. Cato seconded the motion. We will now
9 have a roll call vote. Mr. Short.

10 MEMBER SHORT: Short, I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

12 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Crockett.

14 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
15 agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Hansen.

17 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Grandis.

19 MEMBER GRANDIS: Grandis, I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
21 I agree. The matter pass six-zero-zero.

22 Okay, the next one on my calendar is
23 not dated, it is review - the next one on our
24 calendar is Review of Consent Motion to
25 Reconsider and Reinstate Dismissed Application

1 dated August 1, 2022. This is Fox Trot, License
2 No. 120197. I make a motion that we approve this
3 request. Is there a second?

4 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett,
5 second.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
7 has seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
8 call vote on the motion. Mr. Short.

9 MEMBER SHORT: Short, I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

11 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Crockett.

13 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
14 agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Hansen.

16 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Grandis.

18 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
19 agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
21 I agree. The matter pass six-zero-zero.

22 The next matter on our agenda is
23 Review of Request to Reinstate Cancelled License
24 dated August 1, 2022. The license was cancelled
25 on July 27, 2022 pursuant to Board Order No.

1 2022-515. This is Salt and Pepper, License No.
2 086790. I make a motion that we approve this
3 request. Is there a second?

4 (Simultaneous speaking.)

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short and,
6 I believe, Mr. Grandis has seconded the motion.
7 We will now have a roll call vote. Mr. Short.

8 MEMBER SHORT: Short, I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

10 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Crockett.

12 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
13 agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Hansen.

15 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

17 MEMBER GRANDIS: Yes, I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
19 I agree. The matter pass six-zero-zero. Give me
20 one minute.

21 (Pause.)

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: I'm back. The
23 next matter on our calendar - I'm sorry, our
24 agenda, is Review of request to reinstate
25 cancelled license dated August 2, 2022. The

1 license was cancelled on July 27, 2022 pursuant
2 to Board Order Number 2022-540. This is Libarte
3 Annexe, A-N-N-E-X-E, License No. 109013. I make
4 a motion that we approve this request. Is there
5 a second?

6 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett,
7 second.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
9 has seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
10 call vote. Mr. Short.

11 MEMBER SHORT: Short, I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

13 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

15 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
16 agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Hansen.

18 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

20 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
21 agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
23 I agree. The matter passes six-zero-zero.

24 The next matter on this agenda is
25 Review of Applicant's Request to Extend Protest

1 Petition Deadline dated July - I'm sorry, dated
2 June 27, 2022. This is the Avenue, License No.
3 101007. I make a motion that we approve this
4 request. Is there a second?

5 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett,
6 seconds.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
8 has seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
9 call vote. Mr. Short.

10 MEMBER SHORT: Short, I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

12 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

14 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
15 agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

17 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

19 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
20 agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
22 I agree. The matter pass six-zero-zero.

23 The next matter is Review of Request
24 to Reinstate Dismissed Protest dated July 31,
25 2022. Application for a Substantial Change

1 Hours. This is DC Food Market, License No.
2 106962. I make a motion that we deny this
3 request. Is there a second?

4 MEMBER SHORT: Short, I second.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
6 seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
7 call vote. Mr. Short.

8 MEMBER SHORT: I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

10 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

12 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
13 agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

15 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

17 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
18 agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
20 I agree. The matter pass six-zero-zero.

21 The next matter on our agenda is
22 Review of Applicant's Opposition to Protestant's
23 Request to Reinstate Dismissed Protest dated
24 August 2, 2022. This application for substantial
25 change hours, it is DC Food Market, License No.

1 106962. This matter is now moot.

2 The next matter on our agenda is
3 Review of the MPD Reimbursable Detail Subsidy
4 Program Hours of Eligibility Notice of Final
5 Rulemaking. I make a motion that we approve this
6 request. Is there a second?

7 (Simultaneous speaking.)

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis and
9 Ms. Crockett has seconded the motion. We will
10 now have a roll call vote. Mr. Short.

11 MEMBER SHORT: Short, I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

13 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

15 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
16 agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

18 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

20 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
21 agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
23 I agree. The matter passes six-zero-zero.

24 We now move to our Licensing Agenda.
25 The first matter on our Licensing Agenda is

1 Review of Request for a Temporary Operator Retail
2 Permit. This is for Fancy Radish, License No.
3 122155. I make a motion that we approve this
4 request. Is there a second?

5 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis will
6 second.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has
8 seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
9 call vote. Mr. Short.

10 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

12 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

14 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
15 agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Hansen.

17 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

19 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
20 agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
22 I agree. The matter pass six-zero-zero.

23 Number 2, Review Application for Class
24 Change from Retailer Class A Liquor Store to
25 Retailer Class B Beer and Wine Store. This is

1 for Oasis Marinas, License No. 120887. I make a
2 motion that we approve this request. Is there a
3 second?

4 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis will
5 second.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has
7 seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
8 call vote. Mr. Short.

9 MEMBER SHORT: Short, I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

11 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Crockett.

13 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
14 agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Hansen.

16 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Grandis.

18 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
19 agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
21 I agree. The matter pass six-zero-zero.

22 Number 3, Review of Application for a
23 Class Change from Retailer Class B Internet to
24 Retailer Class A Internet. This is for Vint,
25 License No. 118313. I make a motion that we

1 placard this matter. Is there a second?

2 (Simultaneous speaking.)

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
4 and Mr. Grandis has seconded the motion. We will
5 now have a roll call vote. Mr. Short.

6 MEMBER SHORT: Short, I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

8 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

10 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
11 agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

13 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

15 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
16 agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
18 I agree. The matter pass six-zero-zero.

19 Number four, Review of Application for
20 Entertainment Endorsement to Provide Live
21 Entertainment inside the premises only. This is
22 for District Kitchen - 2nd Time, License No.
23 115531. I make a motion that we placard this
24 matter. Is there a second?

25 MEMBER SHORT: Short, I second.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
2 seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
3 call vote. Mr. Short.

4 MEMBER SHORT: Short, I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

6 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Crockett.

8 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
9 agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Hansen.

11 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

13 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
14 agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
16 I agree. The matter pass six-zero-zero.

17 Number five, Review Application for
18 Change of Hours to Operate One Hour Earlier.
19 This is Shake Shack, License No. 094919. I make
20 a motion that we approve this request. Is there
21 a second?

22 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has
24 seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
25 call vote. Mr. Short.

1 MEMBER SHORT: Short, I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

3 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Crockett.

5 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I

6 agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Hansen.

8 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

10 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I

11 agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,

13 I agree. The matter pass six-zero-zero.

14 Number Six, Review of Application for

15 Taste and Permit Endorsement. This is for Union

16 Kitchen, License No. 118692. I make a motion

17 that we approve this request. Is there a second?

18 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett

19 seconds.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett

21 has seconded the motion. We will now have a roll

22 call vote. Mr. Short.

23 MEMBER SHORT: Short, I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

25 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Crockett.

2 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I

3 agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Hansen.

5 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

7 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I

8 agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
10 I agree. The matter pass six-zero-zero.

11 Number seven, Review of Application
12 for Taste and Permit Endorsement. This is for
13 Toni's Market, License No. 102043. I make a
14 motion that we approve this request. Is there a
15 second?

16 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis will
17 second.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has
19 seconded the motion. We will now have our roll
20 call vote. Mr. Short.

21 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

23 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

25 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I

1 agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Hansen.

3 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

5 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I

6 agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,

8 I agree. The matter pass six-zero-zero.

9 We now move to a Substantial Licensing
10 Agenda. The first matter on our Substantial -
11 I'm sorry, our Supplemental Licensing Agenda.
12 The first matter on our Supplemental Licensing
13 Agenda, Review Request for a Temporary Operator
14 Retail Permit. This is for Salamander Restaurant
15 Washington DC, License No. 122218. I make a
16 motion that we approve this request. Is there a
17 second?

18 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis will
19 second.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has
21 seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
22 call vote. Mr. Short.

23 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

25 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Crockett.

2 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I

3 agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

5 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

7 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I

8 agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,

10 I agree. The matter pass six-zero-zero.

11 Number Two, Review of Request for
12 Temporary Operator Retail Premises for Hampton
13 and DC Convention Center, License No. 1222216. I
14 make a motion that we approve this request. Is
15 there a second?

16 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett

17 seconds.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett

19 has seconded the motion. We will now have a roll

20 call vote. Mr. Short.

21 MEMBER SHORT: Short, I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

23 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

25 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I

1 agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

3 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

5 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I

6 agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,

8 I agree. The matter pass six-zero-zero.

9 Number three, Review of Request for a
10 Temporary Operator Retail Permit. This is for
11 Embassy Suites Hotel, License No. 122220. I make
12 a motion that we approve this request. Is there
13 a second?

14 MEMBER SHORT: Short, I second.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
16 seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
17 call vote. Mr. Short.

18 MEMBER SHORT: Short, I agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

20 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Crockett.

22 MEMBER CROCKETT: Raft Crockett, I

23 agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

25 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

2 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
3 agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
5 I agree. The matter pass six-zero-zero.

6 Number four, Review of Request for a
7 Temporary Operator Retail Permit for Embassy
8 Suites Hotel, License No. 122222. I make a
9 motion that we approve this request. Is there a
10 second?

11 MEMBER SHORT: Short, I second.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
13 seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
14 call vote.

15 MEMBER SHORT: Short, I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

17 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Crockett.

19 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
20 agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

22 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Grandis.

24 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
25 agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
2 I agree. The matter pass six-zero-zero.

3 Number five, Review of Application for
4 Safety License. This is for Circle Bistro,
5 License No. 060309. I make a motion that we
6 approve this request through March 31, 2023. Is
7 there a second?

8 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
9 seconds.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
11 has seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
12 call vote on the motion. Mr. Short.

13 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

15 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

17 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
18 agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

20 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

22 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
23 agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
25 I agree. The matter pass six-zero-zero.

1 We now move the Board's Temporary One
2 Day and One-Day Substantial Change Docket. There
3 are six applicant's on this docket. I will give
4 the name of the licensee, the request, the date
5 of the request, the license number and the
6 attendees. At the end of the list I will ask
7 that the ABC Board approve these licenses. So
8 the first request, a request from Tanya Slaughter
9 for a one-day license, Class F. This is for a
10 birthday party. This is on August 6, 2022. The
11 license number is 122161, 380 attendees, eight
12 security guards.

13 Number two, a request from Gabriel
14 Khoury, K-H-O-U-R-Y, a one-day license, Class G.
15 This is for a rehearsal dinner. This is on
16 September 3, 2022. The license number is
17 1222204, 120 attendants, three security guards.

18 Number four - number three, a request
19 from Parhaum Hamidi, P-A-R-H-A-U-M, H-A-M-I-D-I.
20 This is for a one-day license, Class G, a
21 wedding. This is on September 4, 2022. The
22 license number is 122203, 50 attendees, one
23 security guard.

24 Number four, a request from Josephine
25 Chu, a one-day license, Class G. This is for

1 Happy Hour & Dinner, license number is 122213,
2 nine attendees, two security guards.

3 Number five, a request from Daniel
4 Albisu, A-L-B-I-S-U, a one-day license, Class G,
5 wedding, November 18, 2022, the license number is
6 122225, 200 attendees, four attendees.

7 Number six, Levy @ DC United, one-day
8 substantial change, pop-up event - Pop-Up Pre-
9 Game Event. Nature of substantial change, he was
10 licensed off premises, directly outside of Audi-
11 Field as a pop-up vendor for MSL Match serving
12 beer and wine only. This is on August 6, 2022.
13 The license number is 060462, and the substantial
14 change license number is 22SC00886. I make a
15 motion that ABC Board grants these licenses. Is
16 there a second?

17 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, second.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato has
19 seconded the motion. We will now have a roll call
20 vote. Mr. Short.

21 MEMBER SHORT: Short, I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

23 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

25 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I

1 agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

3 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

5 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I

6 agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson, I

8 agree. The matter pass six-zero-zero.

9 We are now at the Board's Licensing
10 Administrative Docket. This is now - there are
11 17 applicants - 16 applicants on the Board's
12 Licensing Administrative Docket, and this is the
13 final Board action prior to the issuance of
14 licenses, so I will read all 17 names - 16 names,
15 and then I will make a motion that the Board
16 approve these licenses. For the first request,
17 this is for personal importation permit
18 application for James G-U-L-I-E-L-M-I, the license
19 number is 22IMP00026.

20 Number two, a request from Dupont
21 Farmers Market, License No. 122157. They are
22 asking for Class K Farmers Market Application.

23 Number three, Dapi, D-A-P-I, Liquor,
24 License No. 117908, Retailer A Internet Proper
25 Name Change Application for Proprietor Patrick J.

1 Imes, I-M-E-S.

2 Number four, @1015, License No. 109294,
3 Retailer C Tavern, trade name change application.
4 The new name is Northern Liberty.

5 Number five, Pink Taco, License No.
6 119694, Retailer C Tavern, letter of request to
7 remove the officer, Stephan Schneider, S-C-H-N-E-
8 I-D-E-R, as manager.

9 Number six, Privateer 4400 LLC, trade
10 name to be determined, License No. 119655,
11 Retailer C Tavern, new ABC license application.

12 Number seven, Privateer 4400 LLC, trade
13 name to be determined, License No. 119655,
14 Retailer C Tavern, carry-out and deliver
15 endorsement application.

16 Number eight, Nara-Ya, License No.
17 122200, Caterer's License, new ABC license
18 application.

19 Number nine, La Vie, License No.
20 122202, Caterer's License, new ABC license
21 application.

22 Number ten, Planta Queen, License No.
23 121421, Retailer C restaurant, new ABC license
24 application.

25 Number 11, Easy Company, License No.

1 120622, Retailer C tavern, new ABC license
2 application.

3 Number 12, Brightwood Supermarket,
4 License No. 121746, Retailer A liquor store
5 transfer with failed application.

6 Number 13, Aurora Market, License No.
7 121619, Retailer 15 percent, new ABC license
8 application.

9 Number 14, Congress Market, License No.
10 122081, Retailer B transfer with failed
11 application.

12 Number 15, Broz, B-R-O-Z, Dynasty,
13 License No. 122135, Retailer C Tavern, letter of
14 request for temporary operator retail permit.

15 Number 16, Broz, B-R-O-Z, Dynasty,
16 License No. 122135, Retailer C Tavern, transfer
17 with sale application.

18 I therefore make a motion that ABC
19 Board approve the issuance of these licenses. Is
20 there a second?

21 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett seconds.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett has
23 seconded the motion. We will now have a roll call
24 vote. Mr. Short.

25 MEMBER SHORT: Short, I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

2 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

4 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
5 agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

7 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

9 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
10 agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson, I
12 agree. The matter pass six-zero-zero.

13 So now we are at the end of our
14 calendar and our agenda items for the day. If
15 there is no further business I will close the
16 record for the day. As Chairperson of the
17 Alcoholic Beverage Control Board for the District
18 of Columbia, and in accordance with DC Official
19 Code Section 2575(b), and Section 2575(b)(14) of
20 the Open Meetings Act, I move that ABC Board hold
21 a closed meeting August 10, 2022, for the purpose
22 of discussing and hearing reports concerning
23 ongoing or planned investigations of alleged
24 criminal or civil misconduct, or violations of
25 law, or regulations, and seek a legal advice from

1 our legal counsel on the matters identified on the
2 Board's legal licenses and investigative agenda
3 for August 10, 2022, as published in the D.C.
4 Register on August 5, 2022. Is there a second?

5 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett seconds.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett has
7 seconded the motion. I will now take a roll call
8 vote on the motion before us now that is has been
9 properly seconded. Mr. Short.

10 MEMBER SHORT: Short, I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

12 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

14 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
15 agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

17 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

19 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
20 agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson, I
22 agree. As it appears that the motion has passed,
23 I hereby give notice that the ABC Board will hold
24 this closed meeting pursuant to the Open Meetings
25 Act, notice will also be posted on the ABC Board

1 hearing room bulletin, placed on electronic
2 calendar on ABRA's website, and published in the
3 D.C. Register in as timely manner as practical.

4 We are now adjourned for the day. I
5 would like to thank the members of the public who
6 participated in this hearing today, and also the
7 ABC Board members whose attention - who were very
8 attentive to this hearing today. We are now
9 adjourned for the day. I will now ask all ABC
10 Board Members to return to executive session for
11 further developments. Thank you very much. Have
12 a great day.

13 (Whereupon, the above-entitled matter
14 went off the record at 4:13 p.m.)
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23
24
25

A

A-L-B-I-S-U 36:4
A-N-N-E-X-E 20:3
ABC 2:12 3:14 6:11
 35:7 36:15 38:11,17
 38:20,23 39:1,7,18
 40:20 41:23,25 42:7,9
above-entitled 42:13
ABRA 1:21
ABRA's 42:2
accepting 5:22 6:15
Act 40:20 41:25
action 37:13
adjourned 42:4,9
Administrative 1:9
 37:10,12
advice 40:25
Advisory 7:15 8:13
 9:11 10:9 11:7 12:6
age 5:19 6:8
agenda 1:6,6,7 2:5,5,6
 3:9 4:12 18:22 19:24
 20:24 22:21 23:2,24
 23:25 30:10,11,13
 40:14 41:2
agreement 7:15 8:13
 9:11,15 10:9 11:7
 12:6
Albisu 36:4
alcohol 6:5
alcoholic 1:2,13 5:18
 6:4 40:17
ALIYA 1:18
alleged 40:23
Annexe 20:3
appears 41:22
applicant's 13:5 15:3
 20:25 22:22 35:3
applicants 37:11,11
application 16:25 17:25
 21:25 22:24 24:23
 25:22 26:19 27:17
 28:14 29:11 34:3
 37:18,22,25 38:3,11
 38:15,18,21,24 39:2,5
 39:8,11,17
approval 2:11
approve 7:17 8:15 9:14
 10:12 11:10 12:11
 13:9 14:8 15:7 16:4
 17:2 18:2 19:2 20:4
 21:3 23:5 24:3 25:2
 27:20 28:17 29:14
 30:16 31:14 32:12
 33:9 34:6 35:7 37:16
 39:19
approved 6:12
ascertain 6:8

asking 37:22
Association 12:8
attendants 35:17
attendees 35:6,11,22
 36:2,6,6
attention 42:7
attentive 42:8
Audi- 36:10
August 1:12 4:13 5:15
 15:5 16:2 17:1 18:1
 18:24 19:25 22:24
 35:10 36:12 40:21
 41:3,4
Aurora 39:6
authority 2:12 3:15
 4:17 5:20 6:9,13
Avenue 21:2

B

B 24:25 25:23 39:10
B-R-O-Z 39:12,15
back 19:22
beer 24:25 36:12
believe 12:14 19:6
beverage 1:2,13 5:19
 40:17
beverages 6:4
birthday 35:10
Bistro 34:4
Board 1:2,13 2:11 5:22
 6:15 18:25 20:2 35:7
 36:15 37:13,15 39:19
 40:17,20 41:23,25
 42:7,10
Board's 1:8 35:1 37:9
 37:11 41:2
Bobby 1:17 2:17,23 4:1
 5:4 7:3 8:1,24 9:22
 10:20 11:19 12:19
 13:18 14:17 15:15
 16:13 17:12 18:11
 19:10 20:13 21:12
 22:10 23:13 24:12
 25:11 26:8 27:6 28:3
 28:25 29:23 30:25
 31:23 32:20 33:17
 34:15 36:17,23 40:2
 41:12
Brightwood 39:3
Broz 39:12,15
bulletin 42:1
business 40:15

C

C 38:3,6,11,14,23 39:1
 39:13,16
Caf 4:14
calendar 2:4 17:22,24

19:23 40:14 42:2
call 2:20 3:23 5:1 6:25
 7:23 8:21 9:19 10:17
 11:16 12:15 13:15
 14:14 15:12 16:10
 17:9 18:8 19:7 20:10
 21:9 22:7 23:10 24:9
 25:8 26:5 27:3,25
 28:22 29:20 30:22
 31:20 32:17 33:14
 34:12 36:19 39:23
 41:7
Canale 13:8
cancelled 18:23,24
 19:25 20:1
carry-out 38:14
Case 2:8 3:11 4:14 5:16
 13:7 14:6 15:5 16:2
Caterer's 38:17,20
Cause 14:5
Center 31:13
change 1:9 21:25 22:25
 24:24 25:23 27:18
 35:2 36:8,9,14 37:25
 38:3
Chapter 2:13
charge 2:11 3:13 4:16
 5:18,25 6:3,7,10,10
Chu 35:25
Circle 34:4
Citizens 12:7
Citron 4:14
civil 40:24
Class 24:23,24,25
 25:23,23,24 35:9,14
 35:20,25 36:4 37:22
close 40:15
closed 40:21 41:24
Code 2:12 3:14,15 4:17
 5:20,21 6:9,14 40:19
Columbia 1:1 40:18
Commission 7:16 8:14
 9:12 10:10 11:8 12:7
Company 38:25
complete 6:5
Compromise 2:7,10
 3:10,13 4:13,16 5:15
 5:17,23 6:16,19
concerning 40:22
Congress 39:9
Consent 14:5 15:4
 16:24 17:24
Continuance 13:6 14:5
 15:4
Control 1:2,13 40:17
Convention 31:13
counsel 41:1
criminal 40:24

D

D-A-P-I 37:23
D.C 41:3 42:3
Daniel 36:3
Dapi 37:23
date 6:7 35:4
dated 2:7 3:11 4:13
 5:15 7:15 8:13 9:11
 10:9 11:7 12:6 13:7
 14:6 15:5 16:2 17:1
 17:23 18:1,24 19:25
 21:1,1,24 22:23
day 1:8 2:5 35:2 40:14
 40:16 42:4,9,12
days 2:15 3:17 4:19
 5:22,24 6:2,2,15,17
DC 1:21 2:12 3:14,15
 4:17 5:20,20 6:9,14
 9:13 22:1,25 30:15
 31:13 36:7 40:18
DCMR 2:13
Deadline 21:1
deliver 38:14
deny 22:2
Detail 23:3
determined 12:10
 38:10,13
developments 42:11
different 2:4
dinner 35:15 36:1
directly 36:10
discussing 40:22
Dismiss 16:2
Dismissed 16:25 17:25
 21:24 22:23
District 1:1 26:22 40:17
Dive 11:8
docket 1:9,10 35:2,3
 37:10,12
Donovan 1:14,17
Dovetail 9:13
DPM 9:13
drinking 6:8
Dupont 37:20
duty 3:14
Dynasty 39:12,15

E

Earlier 27:18
Easy 38:25
Ed 6:21 11:12 24:5 25:4
 29:16
Edward 1:18 3:5 4:8
 7:10 8:8,17 9:6 10:4
 11:2 12:1 13:1,25
 14:24 15:8,22 16:20
 18:18 20:20 21:19
 22:17 23:20 24:19

25:18 26:15 27:13,22
28:10 29:7 30:5,18
31:7 32:5 33:2,24
34:22 37:5 40:9 41:19
eight 10:8 35:11 38:16
electronic 42:1
Eligibility 23:4
Embassy 32:11 33:7
Empire 16:3
employees 6:4
endorsement 26:20
28:15 29:12 38:15
Entertainment 26:20,21
established 6:13
establishment 6:5
event 36:8,9
exceeded 4:16
executive 42:10
Extend 20:25

F

F 35:9
failed 6:11 39:5,10
failure 6:7
Fancy 24:2
Farmers 37:21,22
FASHBAUGH 1:21
Field 36:11
final 23:4 37:13
fine 2:14,14,16 3:15,16
3:18 4:18,19,21 5:21
5:21 6:14
first 2:5 23:25 30:10,12
35:8 37:16
five 6:2,2 7:14 27:17
34:3 36:3 38:5
follows 2:10 3:13 4:16
5:18
Food 22:1,25
four 5:14 26:19 33:6
35:18,24 36:6 38:2
Fox 17:1 18:1
further 40:15 42:11

G

G 35:14,20,25 36:4
G-U-L-I-E-L-M-I 37:18
Gabriel 35:13
Game 36:9
Georgetown 12:8,8
give 19:19 35:3 41:23
Government's 14:4
grants 36:15
Group 12:9
guard 35:23
guards 35:12,17 36:2

H

H-A-M-I-D-I 35:19
Hamidi 35:19
Hampton 31:12
Happy 36:1
Hatter 14:7
hearing 2:7 3:11 4:13
5:15 13:6,7 14:6 15:4
40:22 42:1,6,8
hold 40:20 41:23
Hotel 32:11 33:8
Hour 27:18 36:1
hours 6:13 22:1,25 23:4
27:18
Hush 9:13

I

I-D-E-R 38:8
I-M-E-S 38:1
identified 41:1
II 13:8
Imes 38:1
importation 37:17
indefinitely 4:20
inside 26:21
interior 4:17
Internet 25:23,24 37:24
investigations 40:23
investigative 41:2
issuance 37:13 39:19
issued 6:10
items 40:14

J

J 37:25
James 1:19 37:18
Jeni 1:19 3:3 4:6 5:9 7:8
8:6 9:4 10:2,25 11:24
12:24 13:23 14:22
15:20 16:18 17:17
18:16 19:15 20:18
21:17 22:15 23:18
24:17 25:16 26:13
27:11 28:8 29:5 30:3
31:5 32:3,25 33:22
34:20 37:3 40:7 41:17

Joint 16:1
Josephine 35:24
JR 1:17,19
July 2:8 3:11 8:13 9:11
10:9 11:7 12:6 13:7
14:6 18:25 20:1 21:1
21:24
June 7:15 21:2

K

K 7:16 37:22
K-H-O-U-R-Y 35:14
Khoury 35:14

Kitchen 26:22 28:16

L

La 38:19
law 40:25
legal 1:6 2:4,5,6 3:9
4:12 6:8 40:25 41:1,2
letter 38:6 39:13
Levy 36:7
Libarte 20:2
Liberty 38:4
license 1:8 2:9,15 3:12
3:17 4:15,20 5:17,24
6:1,17 7:16 8:14 9:13
10:11 11:9 12:10 13:8
14:7 15:6 16:3 17:1
18:1,23,24 19:1,25
20:1,3 21:2 22:1,25
24:2 25:1,25 26:22
27:19 28:16 29:13
30:15 31:13 32:11
33:8 34:4,5 35:5,9,11
35:14,16,20,22,25
36:1,4,5,13,14 37:18
37:21,24 38:2,5,10,11
38:13,16,17,17,19,20
38:20,22,23,25 39:1,4
39:6,7,9,13,16

licensed 6:5 36:10
licensee 35:4
licenses 35:7 36:15
37:14,16 39:19 41:2
Licensing 1:6,7,9 23:24
23:25 30:9,11,12 37:9
37:12

lieu 2:7 3:10 4:13 5:15
liquor 5:16 24:24 37:23
39:4
list 35:6
Live 7:16 26:20
LLC 12:9 38:9,12
Lounge 16:3

M

Mad 14:7
manager 2:12 3:14 6:12
38:8
manner 42:3
March 34:6
Marinas 25:1
Market 22:1,25 29:13
37:21,22 39:6,9
Match 36:11
matter 1:5 2:6 3:8 4:11
5:13 7:13 8:11 9:9
10:7 11:5 12:4 13:4
14:3 15:2,25 16:23
17:21 18:21,22 19:19

19:23 20:23,24 21:22
21:23 22:20,21 23:1,2
23:23,25 24:22 25:21
26:1,18,24 27:16
28:13 29:10 30:8,10
30:12 31:10 32:8 33:5
34:2,25 37:8 40:12
42:13

matters 41:1
meeting 1:3 40:21
41:24
Meetings 40:20 41:24
members 42:5,7,10
met 1:14
minute 19:20
misconduct 40:24
months 6:6
moot 23:1
motion 2:19,20 3:22
4:25 6:24,25 7:17,22
7:23 8:15,20 9:14,18
10:11,16 11:10,15
12:10,15 13:9,14 14:5
14:8,13 15:4,6,11
16:1,4,9,24 17:2,8,24
18:2,7,8 19:2,6 20:4,9
21:3,8 22:2,6 23:5,9
24:3,8 25:2,7,25 26:4
26:23 27:2,20,24
28:16,21 29:14,19
30:16,21 31:14,19
32:12,16 33:9,13 34:5
34:11,12 36:15,19
37:15 39:18,23 41:7,8
41:22

move 23:24 30:9 35:1
40:20
MPD 23:3
MSL 36:11

N

name 12:9 35:4 37:25
38:3,4,10,13
names 37:14,14
Nara-Ya 38:16
Nature 36:9
Neighborhood 7:16
8:14 9:12 10:10 11:8
12:7
new 38:4,11,17,20,23
39:1,7
nine 11:6 36:2 38:19
Northern 38:4
notice 23:4 41:23,25
November 36:5
number 2:4 3:9,12 4:11
5:14,25 6:3 7:14 8:12
9:10 10:8 11:6 12:5

13:5 14:4 15:3 16:1
16:24 20:2 24:23
25:22 26:19 27:17
28:14 29:11 31:11
32:9 33:6 34:3 35:5
35:11,13,16,18,18,22
35:24 36:1,3,5,7,13
36:14 37:19,20,23
38:2,5,9,12,16,19,22
38:25 39:3,6,9,12,15

O

Oasis 25:1
occupancy 4:17
Offer 2:7,10 3:10,13
4:12,15 5:14,17,23
6:16,19
officer 38:7
Official 40:18
OIC 6:7
one-day 35:2,9,14,20
35:25 36:4,7
ongoing 40:23
Open 40:20 41:24
Operate 27:18
operation 2:11
operator 24:1 30:13
31:12 32:10 33:7
39:14
Opposition 22:22
Order 18:25 20:2
outside 36:10
Oyster 11:8

P

P-A-R-H-A-U-M 35:19
P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S
2:1
p.m 2:2 42:14
paid 2:14,16 3:18 4:21
Palace/Blackjack 11:9
Parhaum 35:19
participated 42:6
party 35:10
pass 4:11 11:5 12:4
13:4 14:3 15:2,25
16:23 17:21 18:21
19:19 21:22 22:20
24:22 25:21 26:18
27:16 28:13 29:10
30:8 31:10 32:8 33:5
34:2,25 37:8 40:12
passed 41:22
passes 3:8 5:13 7:13
8:11 9:9 10:7 20:23
23:23
Patrick 37:25
Pause 19:21

payable 3:16 4:19 5:22
6:15
payment 5:23,25 6:16
6:18
Pearl 11:8
Pepper 19:1
percent 39:7
permit 24:2 28:15 29:12
30:14 32:10 33:7
37:17 39:14

person 5:19
personal 37:17
Petition 21:1
Pink 38:5
Pizza 10:10
placard 26:1,23
placed 42:1
planned 40:23
Planta 38:22
pop-up 36:8,8,11
Pops 2:8 3:12
posted 41:25
practical 42:3
Pre- 36:8
premises 6:12 26:21
31:12 36:10
present 1:16,20 6:11
presiding 1:14
prior 37:13
Privateer 38:9,12
program 6:6 23:4
Proper 37:24
properly 41:9
Proprietor 37:25
Protest 13:6,7 15:4
20:25 21:24 22:23
Protestant's 22:22
Provide 26:20
public 42:5
published 41:3 42:2
Pupatella 10:10
purpose 40:21
pursuant 18:25 20:1
41:24

Q

Queen 38:22

R

Radish 24:2
Rafi 1:18 2:25 4:3,3 5:6
7:5 8:3 9:1,24 10:22
11:21 12:21 13:20
14:19 15:17 16:15
17:14 18:13 19:12
20:15 21:14 22:12
23:15 24:14 25:13
26:10 27:8 28:5 29:2

29:25 31:2,25 33:19
34:17 36:25 40:4
41:14
Raft 32:22
read 37:14
reasonable 6:8
Reconsider 16:25
17:25
record 40:16 42:14
Register 41:4 42:3
regulations 40:25
rehearsal 35:15
Reimbursable 23:3
reinstate 16:25 17:25
18:23 19:24 21:24
22:23
remove 38:7
reports 40:22
request 7:18 8:16 10:12
11:10 12:11 13:6,9
14:8 15:7 16:4 17:3
18:3,23 19:3,24 20:4
20:25 21:4,23 22:3,23
23:6 24:1,4 25:2
27:20 28:17 29:14
30:13,16 31:11,14
32:9,12 33:6,9 34:6
35:4,5,8,8,13,18,24
36:3 37:16,20 38:6
39:14
restaurant 12:9 30:14
38:23
retail 24:1 30:14 31:12
32:10 33:7 39:14
Retailer 24:24,25 25:23
25:24 37:24 38:3,6,11
38:14,23 39:1,4,7,10
39:13,16
return 42:10
review 2:6 3:10 4:12
5:14 7:14 8:12 9:10
11:6 12:5 13:5 14:4
15:3 16:1,24 17:23,24
18:23 19:24 20:25
21:23 22:22 23:3 24:1
24:23 25:22 26:19
27:17 28:14 29:11
30:13 31:11 32:9 33:6
34:3
roll 2:19 3:22 4:25 6:24
7:22 8:20 9:18 10:16
11:15 12:15 13:14
14:13 15:11 16:9 17:9
18:7 19:7 20:9 21:8
22:6 23:10 24:8 25:7
26:5 27:2,24 28:21
29:19 30:21 31:19
32:16 33:13 34:11

36:19 39:23 41:7
room 42:1
Rulemaking 23:5

S

S 1:18
S-C-H-N-E- 38:7
Safety 34:4
Salamander 30:14
sale 39:17
sales 6:13
Salt 19:1
Sammy's 5:16
SARAH 1:21
Schneider 38:7
Seabar 2:9 3:12
second 2:16,17 3:18
4:21 6:20,22 7:18
8:16,18 9:15,16 10:12
10:14 11:11,13 12:11
13:10,12 14:9,11 15:7
15:9 16:5 17:3,5,6
18:3,5 19:3 20:5,7
21:4 22:3,4 23:6 24:4
24:6 25:3,5 26:1,24
26:25 27:21 28:17
29:15,17 30:17,19
31:15 32:13,14 33:10
33:11 34:7 36:16,17
39:20 41:4
seconded 2:19 3:22
4:25 6:24 7:22 8:20
9:18 10:16 11:15
12:14 13:14 14:13
15:11 16:9 17:8 18:7
19:6 20:9 21:8 22:6
23:9 24:8 25:7 26:4
27:2,24 28:21 29:19
30:21 31:19 32:16
33:13 34:11 36:19
39:23 41:7,9
seconds 3:20 4:23 7:20
16:7 21:6 28:19 31:17
34:9 39:21 41:5
Section 2:12,13 3:15
4:18 5:20,21 6:9,14
40:19,19
security 35:12,17,23
36:2
seek 40:25
September 35:16,21
serve 6:4
serving 36:11
session 42:10
Settlement 7:14 8:12
9:10 10:8 11:6 12:5
seven 9:10 29:11 38:12
Shack 27:19

Shake 27:19
Show 14:5
Simultaneous 12:12
 19:4 23:7 26:2
six 8:12 28:14 35:3 36:7
 38:9
six-zero-zero 7:13 9:9
 10:7 11:5 12:4 13:4
 14:3 15:2,25 16:23
 17:21 18:21 19:19
 20:23 21:22 22:20
 23:23 24:22 25:21
 26:18 27:16 28:13
 29:10 30:8 31:10 32:8
 33:5 34:2,25 37:8
 40:12
Slaughter 35:8
sold 5:18
sorry 12:13 19:23 21:1
 30:11
speaking 12:12 19:4
 23:7 26:2
Springs 15:6
Staff 1:21
statutory 2:12 3:14
 4:17 5:20 6:9,13
stayed 6:2
Stephan 38:7
steps 6:8
store 24:24,25 39:4
Subsidy 23:3
substantial 1:8 21:25
 22:24 30:9,10 35:2
 36:8,9,13
Suites 32:11 33:8
Supermarket 39:3
Supplemental 1:7
 30:11,12
suspended 2:15 3:17
 4:20 5:24 6:1,18
Suspension 6:1

T

T 8:14
Taco 38:5
Tanya 35:8
Taste 28:15 29:12
tavern 38:3,6,11,14
 39:1,13,16
temporary 1:8 24:1
 30:13 31:12 32:10
 33:7 35:1 39:14
ten 12:5 38:22
term 6:3
terms 6:19
thank 42:5,11
three 4:11 6:3,6,11 32:9
 35:17,18 37:23

timely 42:3
today 42:6,8
Toni's 29:13
trade 12:9 38:3,9,12
training 6:6
transfer 39:5,10,16
Trot 17:1 18:1
two 3:9 5:25 6:7,10
 31:11 35:13 36:2
 37:20

U

Union 28:15
United 36:7

V

vendor 36:11
Viceroy 9:12
videoconference 1:14
Vie 38:19
Vint 25:24
violations 40:24
vote 2:20 3:23 5:1 6:25
 7:23 8:21 9:19 10:17
 11:16 12:15 13:15
 14:14 15:12 16:10
 17:9 18:8 19:7 20:10
 21:9 22:7 23:10 24:9
 25:8 26:5 27:3,25
 28:22 29:20 30:22
 31:20 32:17 33:14
 34:12 36:20 39:24
 41:8

W

W 1:14,17
warning 6:10
Washington 9:13 30:15
WebEx 1:14
website 42:2
wedding 35:21 36:5
Wednesday 1:11
went 42:14
wine 24:25 36:12

X

Y

year 6:3
years 5:19

Z

0

0/0 3:8 5:13 8:11
000049 3:12
00035 14:7
060138 4:15

060309 34:5
060462 36:13
079243 9:14
082646 14:7 16:3
083707 13:8
085382 11:9
086790 19:2
094919 27:19
096627 2:9 3:12

1

1,000.00 6:14
10 40:21 41:3
100515 8:15
101007 21:3
1015 38:2
102043 29:13
106962 22:2 23:1
108222 5:17
109013 20:3
109294 38:2
11 13:5 38:25
115531 26:23
117908 37:24
118313 25:25
118692 28:16
119655 38:10,13
119694 38:6
12 14:4 39:3
120 2:14 3:16 4:19
 35:17
120197 18:2
120198 17:2
120472 15:6
120570 12:10
120622 39:1
120887 25:1
121178 7:17
121421 38:23
121435 10:11
121619 39:7
121746 39:4
122081 39:10
122135 39:13,16
122155 24:3
122157 37:21
122161 35:11
122200 38:17
122202 38:20
122203 35:22
122213 36:1
122218 30:15
122220 32:11
1222204 35:17
1222216 31:13
122222 33:8
122225 36:6
13 15:3 39:6

14 16:1 39:9
15 7:15 9:11 16:24 39:7
 39:12
16 37:11,14 39:15
17 37:11,14
18 36:5

2

2 4:13 5:15 15:5 19:25
 22:24 24:23
2,000.00 5:21
20 13:7
200 36:6
2022 1:12 2:8 3:11 4:14
 5:16 7:15 8:13 9:11
 10:9 11:7 12:6 13:7
 14:6 15:5 16:3 17:1
 18:1,24,25 19:25 20:1
 21:2,25 22:24 35:10
 35:16,21 36:5,12
 40:21 41:3,4
2022-515 19:1
2022-540 20:2
2023 34:6
21 5:19
21-CMP-00062 16:2
22-CC-00009 5:16
22-CFP- 14:6
22-CIT- 3:11
22-CIT-00034 4:14
22-CIT-00048 2:8
22-PRO-00037 15:5
22-PRO-00054 13:8
22IMP00026 37:19
22SC00886 36:14
23 2:13 10:9
25 3:11
250.00 3:16
25701 2:13 3:15 6:14
2575(b) 40:19
2575(b)(14) 40:19
2576231 4:18
25781 5:20
25783 6:9
25823A1 5:21
260 2:14
27 2:8 11:7 12:6 18:25
 20:1 21:2
29 14:6
2E 12:7
2F 9:12 11:8
2nd 26:22

3

3 1:12 25:22 35:16
3:35 2:2
31 21:24 34:6
380 35:11

4

4 35:21
4,000.00 4:19
4:13 42:14
4400 38:9,12

5

5 8:13 41:4
50 35:22

6

6 35:10 36:12
6/00 4:11
60 5:22,24 6:15,17
600 8:14
6C 10:10
6D 7:16
6E 8:14

7

707.1 2:13

C E R T I F I C A T E

This is to certify that the foregoing transcript

In the matter of: Agenda

Before: DC ABRA

Date: 08-03-22

Place: teleconference

was duly recorded and accurately transcribed under my direction; further, that said transcript is a true and accurate complete record of the proceedings.



Court Reporter

NEAL R. GROSS

COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS

1716 14TH ST., N.W., STE. 200

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20009-7831